

Friday Letter for Parents and Carers

29th January 2021



Headteacher Update

Dear Parents, Carers and Families,

This week has brought huge sadness to our school community with the sudden loss of Saskia. We have received kind words from parents, past colleagues, trust schools and wider community - Thank you for taking the time to write these, reading them has brought comfort. In time, we will share our tributes and condolences to Saskia's family, we will be arranging an online collection for staff, parents and close school contacts. I will share this with you all in time.

In times of hardship, we seek support from one another, sadly, covid restrictions are challenging this natural way of support but the knowledge that our whole school family are sending their thoughts, love and strength will help rebuild us. Staff have been offered external support, if your family needs support or advice please contact us. Bereavement resources are available if families require these. From Sunday, staff will begin Lateral Flow Device Testing. This will be completed twice a week, the aim is to identify staff who are symptom free of Covid 19. This will obviously have an impact on our staffing and bubbles if staff are asymptomatic. Please be patient with us, collectively we are all playing our part in reducing the spread of the virus.

From Monday, our school protocol for closing bubbles will be via text message initially. If your message is received during the school day it will be followed by a telephone call (approx. 15mins later). This is to give you time to process the information, gather your emotions and plan how you will collect your children from school. We acknowledge the news of bubbles closing causes distress, inconvenience and additional pressures to families, however, it is important to protect parents/staff relationships. In these exceptional times, staff are working under pressure and staff wellbeing is paramount. Thank you for your understanding!

I am pleased to announce, staff of Hob Moor Oaks have been offered a Covid 19 vaccine. We have sent our thanks to CYC in supporting us to achieve this. We must continue to adhere to all risk assessments and social distancing guidance as we continue to protect our school.

I wish you all a restful and calm weekend. Olivia

Olivia Hargreaves

Blossoms Hub











We've been working really hard in Blossoms Hub. Our topic this term is Transport, we have shared the sensory story 'The hot air balloon adventure' and enjoyed exploring all the props from the story. We have been expanding our use of PECS in all our activities across the school day. We have had great fun making pizzas in our baking sessions, practising our chopping skills and exploring all the ingredients!













Golden Leaf Awards 29th January 2021

*** * * * * * * * * *** * * *

9th Training Day 26th Break up for Summer

Seedlings Hussein for copying sounds and words

Acorns Alfie for fantastic home learning!

Blossoms Phoenix for fantastic communication this week, saying new words and his name.

Blossoms Hub Cem for building his name using magnetic letters

Twigs

Diogo for some great home learning
Saplings

Isabel for great home learning

Buds Blake for a super transition to school in your electric wheel chair

Branches Florence for amazing counting work to 100 in maths!

Roots Evan for independently using his personal care skills

Boughs George for excellent participation in food tech whilst home learning

Green Shoots Alex for great work in maths matching big and small

Trunks Joe for fantastic verbal sentences about transport to say what he could see

in the picture

Catkins Addison for using your listening ears in music and copying the different

rhythms in time

Oak Leaves Alicia for fastening the zip up on her coat independently!

Oak Trees Isaac for excellent effort in handwriting both at home and at school

Olivia's Outstanding Award

Tallulah for a wonderful conversation about her learning and

introducing me to her friends